

Michelle Lujan Grisham Governor

February 3, 2020

SENATE EXECUTIVE MESSAGE NO. 53

The Honorable Mary Kay Papen, President Pro Tempore and Members of the New Mexico State Senate State Capitol Building Santa Fe, NM 87501

Dear President Pro Tempore Papen and Members of the Senate:

Pursuant to Article IV, Section 5(B)(2) of the New Mexico Constitution, I am authorizing for your consideration during the Fifty-Fourth Legislature, Second Session, submission of Senate Bill 130, which provides that a student who has experienced a disruption in the student's education and has transferred between public schools shall receive credit for any work completed prior to the transfer. The Bill also requires school districts, with guidance from the Public Education Department, to create policies to determine how to award credit for partially completed courses.

Respectfully yours,

Governor

RECEIVED FROM THE OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR:

Time: 11: 20 (a.m. p.m. Date: 715 3, 2020

By Lucille V. Martine for Chief Clerk of the Senate